PETWORTH TOWN COUNCIL

 A MEETING OF THE NEIGHBOURHOOD PLANNING COMMITTEE 

WAS HELD ON TUESDAY 27TH NOVEMBER 2012 IN THE TOWN COUNCIL OFFICE AT 7.00 PM 

PRESENT:


Mr N Fox (Chairman), Mr K Lintill, 





Mrs E Hodgkins, Mrs C Goldthorpe, 





Mr B Walsh, Dr R Pawsey and 





Mr D Cooper.
CLERK:


Mrs J Huggett.

1.
Apologies were received from Mr D Burden and Mr C Kemp.

2.
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS

Mr Fox welcomed Mr Cooper to his first meeting, introductions were made, and he thanked everyone for coming along.  He said he knew all appreciated that this will be a lengthy process, between 18 months to 2 years, with a great deal of work involved, but knew it will be ‘a tool’ that will carry some weight.

3.
SUB-COMMITTEES

Below are listed 8 possible sub-committees which should give an overview of all that needs to be done.  The process has to be Town or Parish Council led, but to obtain an overall picture will be necessary to involve as many outside agencies as possible.  The ones that come to mind are the Leconfield Estate, the Business Association and the Community Association but they will not be asked until this group has agreed how to move forward and what it would like to see for Petworth.  Mr Lintill said Mr Knight has expressed great interest in the Leconfield Estate being involved.  Mr Fox said as the parish is within the National Park it will be important to work very closely with them and, hopefully, they will be able to advise on funding.  He then went through the proposed sub-committees.



(a)   Development and Planning


(b)   Design

(c)   Economic Growth

(d)   Employment

(e)   Funding

(f)   Health

(g)   Highways

(h)   Transport


A discussion followed, Mr Cooper suggested that objectives be drawn up and agreed that funding sources would need to be looked at.  The Clerk was asked to distribute copies of the publicity letter on ‘Neighbourhood Planning Frequently Asked Questions’ and to e-mail the Council's responses to the two Local Development Framework questionnaires in 2007 and 2010.   Mr Fox referred to the Petworth Action Plan.  This had identified various aspects of the town that this group will be looking at.   He asked the Clerk to distribute copies.


Mr Fox then asked if members had any particular group or groups they would like to be associated with.  This wouldn’t commit them in any way, groups could be subject to change, so they could always move at a later date. 


Dr Pawsey said she was unwilling to go ahead and commit herself as there are currently no details of the District Council or National Park Local Plans available.  Mr Fox said the District Council plan is due for completion in March 2014 and the National Park later that year.  Dr Pawsey said she would first like to liaise with the District Council and the National Park and see what she can find out.  This was agreed.


Mr Cooper  - Development and Planning and Design.


Mr Lintill - Highways and Transport.


Mr Walsh - Highways and Transport.


Mrs Hodgkins - Highways and Transport.


Mrs Goldthorpe - Health, also Youth, whichever that comes under.


A discussion followed, Dr Pawsey was in favour of keeping the groups small, at least for the time being.  Finally Mr Fox suggested that everyone go away, give some thought to identifying the areas they are interested in and follow up any lines of enquiry they think could be helpful.  Then it should be possible to start to form a plan at the next meeting.

4.
DATE OR NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 15th January 2013 in the Council office at 7.00 pm.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.00 pm.

